
   

 
NEBRASKALAND MODEL T AND ANTIQUE CAR CLUB 

 

President: Steve Hughes (402-450-2524) 
Vice President: Mike Vaughn (402-540-0573) 

Secretary: Beth Vaughn (402-540-8100) 
Treasurer: Rich Johnston (402-598-2947) 

 

 Board of Directors 
Ken Cheney (402-326-7788), Norm Sell (402-797-7333), 

Jerry Hutchison (402-328-9914), Ken Hunkins (402-304-2296), 
Bobby Fye (614-549-2352) 

 

Henry Ford’s Common Sense: "I cannot discover that anyone knows enough to                                                                                                         
say what is and what is definitely not possible."  

  

FEBRUARY 2023 NEWSLETTER 
 

On January14th twenty-three club members enjoyed a lunch hosted by Susie and Steve Hughes at the 

Westminster Presbyterian Church, good food and company were enjoyed by all, thank you Susie and Steve. 

At this meeting we elected new club officers for the 2023 year, more later. Thank you to Bobby Fye, Ken 

Hunkins, Susie Hughes and LynnAnn Scharf for leading the club the last few years, and also thanks to the 

Board of Directors Ken Cheney, Jerry Hutchison, Norm Sell, Mike Vaughn and Bill Vocasek for their support. 

 

DUES ARE DUE:  If you have not yet paid your $10.00 club dues, NOW IS THE TIME. 
Make your check out to Nebraskaland Model T and Antique Car Club and mail to     Rich Johnston at 9720 

Balkan Ave., Lincoln NE 68516. Dues can also be paid at the club meeting on Saturday, February 11th.  

Please check the label on your last Vintage Ford magazine to see if your MTFCA dues are up to date.  If you are 

behind, we ask that you please renew right away.  Our club must have least 50% MTFCA members to obtain 

the insurance used when we have a club sanctioned event.  All Officers and Board members must be MTFCA 

members.  

Our membership list will be sent to the MTFCA office in Richmond in February so please make sure all 

memberships are current --- we need you! 

 

Mark your calendar: The next meeting of the Nebraskaland Model T Club will take place on Saturday, February 

11th at 9:00 am, see information below. 

FEBRUARY CLUB MEETING: The club will be meeting on Saturday, February 11th for breakfast at the 

HyVee located at 84th and Holdrege on the upper level from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm. We will eat at 9:00 am with 

the meeting to follow. 

At the end of the meeting, the club tour committee will meet to start planning for the year or set a date to meet 

later in February. As vice president, Mike Vaughn is the committee chair and the committee members are Ken 

H., Rich, Beth, and Bethine, if you have ideas to share, contact Mike at mikebeth@hughes.net.  
 

The meal will be catered by HyVee as required use of their meeting room. The breakfast will consist of egg 

casserole (no meat), bacon, biscuits and gravy, assorted pastries, fresh fruit, and coffee. The cost is $13.00 per 

person or $25.00 per couple payable that day, payable by cash or a check to the Nebraskaland Model T Club. 

mailto:mikebeth@hughes.net


Please RSVP to Beth Vaughn at 402-540-8100 or bethvaughn@gmail.com BY Wednesday, February 8, I want 

to make sure we have enough to eat! (The club has already paid the deposit and food cost so all monies will be 

returned to the club treasury.) 

 

A request from President Steve Hughes: If anyone has a Model T related work project that they would like to 

have considered for a work day, please contact me at 402-450-2524 or email me at skh@eskays.com. The club 

would like to have monthly play days/learning sessions to help fellow club members get on the road. 

  

And a request from club member Jim Jensen:  Can you pass the word, I am looking for small drum Rocky 

Mountain brakes or AC brakes for my Model T, thanks. Jim can be reached at 402-423-3875 or at 

usptausptr@aol.com.  

 

We elected new officers last month and they are President Steve Hughes, Vice President Mike Vaughn, 

Secretary Beth Vaughn and Treasurer Rich Johnston. New Board of Director members are Ken Cheney, Bobby 

Fye, Ken Hunkins, Jerry Hutchison and Norm Sell. Contact numbers for each member are listed at the 

beginning of the newsletter, please give a big thank you to those who have volunteered to lead our club for this 

next year! 

 

UPCOMING EVENT: 
 

Sunday, March 5th is the Lincoln Swap meet.  As our annual fundraiser, on the morning of Saturday, March 4th, 

our club will tape off booths in one of the buildings. Volunteers are listed in the minutes of the January meeting.  

We will meet as a club for an early dinner on Saturday, March 4th, time and place TBD. 

 

Minutes of the January 2023 meeting are included in this email as a separate attachment, if you see anything 

that needs correcting, please let me know. 

 

Looking forward to more Model T adventures, see you soon! 

Beth 
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